
Events 

Mar 1 – Bible Study @ Parsons 6:30 

Mar 1 – Brofest  

Mar 8 – Women’s meeting at 10:00am 

at PC 

Mar 8 – Bible Study @ Parsons 6:30 

Mar 12 – Daylight Savings. (spring for-

ward) 

Mar 12 – Love Unity Feast at the PAL 

Club in Huntington. 

10:30am-1:00pm. Free-

will offering 

Mar 15 – Bible Study @ Parsons 6:30 

Mar 15 – Brofest 

Mar 18 – Soup Supper 4-7 pm 

Mar 19 – Let’s “Taco Bout IT!” Lunch 

provided (taco stuff) after 

worship.  Come and meet 

Vicki Sprunger and hear 

about children’s ministries. 

Mar 22 – Bible Study @ Parsons 6:30 

Mar 29 – Brofest @ Nick’s 

Mar 29 – Bible Study @ Parsons 6:30 

 

 

 

Greeters 

Mar 5 Mike and Cory 

Mar 12 Vicki and Cindy 

Mar 19 Leona And Ashlee 

Mar 26 Ryan and Breanne 

Apr 2 Tom and Tammy L. 

Apr 9 Andy and Andrea 

Apr 16 Matt and Stephanie 

Apr 23 Nick and Kasey 

 

 

Acolytes 

Mar 5 Rices 

Mar 12 Amicks 

Mar 19  Hands 

Mar 26 Ayers 

Apr 2 Hands 

Apr 9 Wisels 

Apr 16 Roehms 

Apr 23 Hoffmans 

 

Birthdays 

Mar 6 Tammy Lickey 

Mar 6 Sawyer Hoffman 

Mar 6 Kelly Nei 

Mar 9 Rev. Steve Fritchman 

Mar 12 Madie Hicks 

Mar 17 David Fairchild 

Mar 19 Nick Wisel 

Mar 22 Ryan Hoffman 

Mar 23 Garrett Dinius 

Mar 23 Deanne Hoffman 

Mar 23 Tom Rupert 

Mar 24 Ellen Colclesser 

Mar 25 John  Sherbahn 

Mar 27 Bill Sherbahn 

Mar 28 Valerie Raichart 

Mar 28 Vivian Hoffman 

 

Anniversaries 

Mar 4 Barry and Sally Knuckles 

Mar 31 Dan and Deborah Hunter 

 

Bible Studies  - All are invited to 

Parson’s home each Wednesday at 

6:30 (unless otherwise announced) 

for an hour of study and discussion.  

 

Thank you to each one who has fur-

nished snacks for the coffee/cookie 

table. Everyone enjoys this! Sign-up  

papers for 2023 snacks are on the 

table in front of the mailboxes.  

 

Children’s Church is held each 

Sunday morning after the children’s 

story for preschoolers and up to third 

grade. Thank you to Gayl, Breanne, 

Ellen,  Sherry and all the helpers who 

make children’s church a great expe-

rience for our young saints! 

 

Thank you to everyone who do-

nated canned food and paper prod-

ucts to the Roanoke food pantry. It 

has been delivered.  
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Senior Dinners are held every 

Thursday at noon. They are held at 

St. Joe Catholic Church in Roanoke.  

Call Gretchen at 260-403-0465 for 

reservations.  The cost is $5.00. 

 

 

Soup Supper at Pleas-

ant Chapel will be 

March 18th from 4-7. 

Free-will offering.  An-

yone wanting to help, 

contact Joann.  
 

PC Women’s Group  

The Pleasant Chapel Women met at 

1:00 Wednesday, February 8th at El-

len Colclesser's home. President Jill 

Law opened the meeting by reading 

Psalm 46:10. 

 

Our mission giving for this quarter is 

Place of Grace in Huntington. The 

“By the Book” (Bible Trailer) for 

students in grades 3, 4, and 5 in Hun-

tington County will be giving each 

student a Bible this spring. The cost 

for each Bible is $14.00. 

 

Cards were signed to send to shut-ins 

and friends. 

 

For the program, Ellen read scripture 

from Corinthians. When she came to 

the word “love” she paused and we 

all said the very special word “love”. 

Ellen served refreshments to five la-

dies. 

 
The GO175 Committee has 

selected Red Bird Mission as the 

mission focus for March 2023. Red 

Bird Mission, Inc., and Red Bird 

Clinic, Inc., have been providing 

ministries to the Appalachian 

Mountain region since 1921. 

Chronic poverty, lack of jobs, and 

poor housing are obstacles that still 

plague this area today. Red Bird 

strives to meet the needs of the 

Appalachian people through 

education, health and wellness, 

community outreach, economic 

opportunity and community housing 

improvement. Red Bird strives to 

provide assistance to help make their 

living conditions better. We will be 

sending a $300 donation from 

Pleasant Chapel Community 

Church. If anyone would like to 

donate in addition to this amount, 

please put your donation in a clearly 

marked envelope with your name 

and Red Bird Mission in the 

donation slot at the back of the 

church. Thank you!  Below is a 

tentative schedule of events the 

committee is working on.  

Update from the Executive Board 

There are many new things happen-

ing at Pleasant Chapel. We are ex-

cited to see the attempts at growth 

and improvement within our 

church. Here is some background on 

why we're seeing what we're seeing. 

In 2019, the Executive Board met to 

discuss some possible ideas that had 

been brought up for the church to 

consider. It wasn't the goal to move 

on all of the items, but rather to con-

sider some of the ideas that have 

been floating around our church for 

many years. The Executive 

Board prayerfully considered the 

following to review: 

1.      Denominational affiliation 

2.      Overall program review 

3.      Improved discipleship on Sun-

day mornings and midweek in-

cluding a structured plan for 

our children 

4.      Review of current facilities 

5.      Implementation of safety and 

security plan 

6.      Explore a possible life center 

attached to the current struc-

ture 

7.      Review Sunday morning wor-

ship service 

As we prayed through and discussed 

these items, it became very clear that 

of the items on the list the first item 

was the one that needed immediate 

attention. Movement on the other 

items were dependent upon whether 

we were staying in the United Meth-

odist denomination or disaffiliating.  

We started the process in early 

2020. COVID-19 slowed our pro-

cess down a bit but the church 

moved to disaffiliate and that pro-

cess was completed in 2021. Since 

the completion of the disaffilia-

tion there have been many posi-

tive steps forward.  

We have created a safety and secu-

rity committee (#5) that met to de-

vise some plans to help ensure that 

our programming and facilities 

would be places where people felt 

safe and secure. The Administrative 

Missions Committee 

 Social     Outreach  

January      Biblical Citizenship Series  

February  Bowling Event   Souper Bowl/$10 Donation  

March  Soup Supper   Red Bird Mission  

April  Tenderloin Supper   Easter/Easter egg hunt  

May  Graduate Bibles/Cake  World Vision  

June  VBS    Heifer International  

July  Blessings in a Backpack  4-H Fair Milkshakes  

August  Back to School Party  By The Book Bible Trailer  

Sept.  Block Party   Roanoke Concessions  

October  Soup Supper/Rally Day  Place of Grace Banquet  

Nov.  Tenderloin Supper   LOVE Inc/Oper. Shoebox  

Dec.  City of Churches tour  Santa Breakfast/AngelTree 



Board is currently working at revis-

ing and implementing that plan.  

During the discussions with the 

board and congregation throughout 

2020 and 2021, two other items be-

gan to rise to the top of the list. Chil-

dren's ministry (#3) and a review of 

our current facilities (#4 and #6) be-

gan to be the topic of conversation.  

We created a committee to develop a 

job description for a potential Direc-

tor of Children's Ministry. Because 

we are seeing an increase in the num-

ber of children coming to our church 

and participating in the programs 

that we currently have, we felt it was 

important to bring some leadership, 

organization, and resource manage-

ment to enhance children’s pro-

gramming. We also feel that the 

youth is where our church needs to 

focus and grow. 

That job description was posted, and 

the interviewing committee recom-

mended Vicki Sprunger for our Di-

rector of Children's Ministry. The 

executive board approved Mrs. 

Sprunger for that position.  Vicki 

brings years of experience and lead-

ership in youth programming and 

ministry. We feel that she will be a 

vital asset in our growth of both 

youth and adult discipleship.  

We also created an exploratory com-

mittee for the purpose of coming up 

with some proposals for enhance-

ments to our building structure. 

These would include easier access to 

worship services. This process 

would also look at plans to ensure 

the existing structure would have 

any necessary structural and me-

chanical maintenance. The building 

committee has been in contact with 

contractors and architects to obtain 

ideas and information on adding on 

or building a new fellowship hall. 

They have made a couple of trips to 

surrounding churches looking at 

their facilities to gain ideas and in-

formation to use in our 

process.  They have a general 

concept in mind that we are 

currently seeking budgetary 

numbers and drawings to 

bring to the congregation to 

discuss feasibility of the pro-

ject.  

It is great to see our church 

moving forward by doing its 

best to create the best space and pro-

gramming which will allow ministry 

opportunities to bring people to con-

nect with God and for them to de-

velop their relationship with Jesus 

Christ. Our future is bright, and we 

feel that our biggest asset is our peo-

ple. Together with God we can move 

mountains. We are excited to see 

what God has in store for us in the 

coming year.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

The Executive Board 

 

Pleasant Chapel Welcomes Vicki 

Sprunger as the new Director of 

Children’s Ministry. 

Vicki will be helping lead 

programming for our children and 

she brings with her experiences in 

public education as well as church 

ministry.  Vicki says this to help us 

get to know here a bit: 

 Hello! My name is Vicki 

Sprunger and 

I’m going to be 

working for the 

Lord at 

Pleasant Chapel 

and I’m so 

excited to join 

you! 

 I live in South 

Whitley with my husband, 

Bryan.  We’re proud parents of 

three grown boys who have 

blessed us with two daughter-

in-laws and five amazing 

grandchildren. Needless to say, 

we love spending time with our 

family near and far! 

 In May of 2022, I retired from 

teaching  from South Whitley 

Elementary after 30 fun filled 

years.  I’m now working part 

time at Faith Christian 

Academy of Whitley County as 

a kindergarten teacher.  

I’ve attended the Collamer 

First Church of God since I was 

born,  I’ve served the Lord 

holding many different 

positions in the little country 

church and I thank him daily 

for the blessing that I have 

received.   I feel the Lord  has 

called me to 

Pleasant Chapel 

to continue my 

work for 

him!  I’m anxious 

to start meeting 

the children and 

getting 

activities 

planned for 

them.  With your help we’ll work 

together to teach the word of 



God to the young at heart in a 

fun and exciting way.   

 Thank you for bringing me on 

board for this journey as 

Children’s Ministry Director 

and for your warm welcome 

that I have received so far!  

Romans 10:14–15 (NRSV) 14 But 

how are they to call on one in 

whom they have not believed? 

And how are they to believe in one 

of whom they have never heard? 

And how are they to hear without 

someone to proclaim him? 15 And 

how are they to proclaim him un-

less they are sent? As it is written, 

“How beautiful are the feet of 

those who bring good news!”  

Christ followers know that people 

need to call on God whom they 

believe. But in order for them to 

believe, they need to hear of Him and 

all about Him. For that to happen 

someone needs to share Him. And 

that person had to be one who was 

sent. 

Karla and I recently had a meeting 

and the conversation eventually 

moved into talking about faith and 

our participation in our churches. 

The person shared that he and his 

family had just recently changed 

churches in Fort Wayne. He said 

there was some transitions within his 

old church that had eliminated much 

of the programming and 

opportunities for children and youth. 

He shared that his children were at a 

place where he knew they needed to 

maintain connection with the church, 

associate with other kids their age 

who were on a similar faith journey, 

and also have exposure to the good 

news of Jesus Christ. He changed 

churches in order to get his children 

in an environment where he knew 

they would have that kind of 

exposure. 

I believe those young parents were 

acting very responsibly in bringing 

up their children in the faith. But 

then I can't help but think about the 

many children whose parents simply 

do not have that conviction and 

commitment to providing the best 

Christ-centered environment for 

their children as they are involved in 

a local church. 

These parents were concerned, that 

at their old church, there would be no 

one there for their children, at this 

most critical stage of their life, to be 

the ones to share the love of God 

with them. I commended him on his 

action to seek out a church which 

was better suited for his family at 

this time. 

I told him his children today have so 

many more messengers being sent to 

them with messages that so often 

contradict the biblical truth we 

believe. Our children are growing up 

today in a world where there is 

tremendous access and exposure to 

all of our world. On a positive note, 

our children get to see the rich 

diversity of culture throughout our 

world. But on the other hand, too 



often they are confused by the 

bombardment of deception, and 

immorality, untruth, and worldviews 

that are incongruent with the 

message of Christ. 

So for Pleasant Chapel, it is with 

utmost importance that our church 

do its best to be  those ones who have 

been sent to proclaim Him to 

children in order that they can 

believe and call upon the One who 

loves them. 

So thank you Pleasant Chapel for 

placing an elevated importance on 

the ministries of our children. Thank 

you to the many teachers and helpers 

who share God's love with our kids. 

Thank you to those who have taken 

their time and sacrificed it in order to 

provide true direction for our 

children.  

Thank you parents for your faithful 

commitment in bringing your 

children up in Christ.  

And thank you for the leadership of 

this church who has taken the 

initiatives to augment, and develop 

children's programming that is 

attractive and has eternal 

consequence for children within our 

community.  



     



 

 

 

N
ov

em
be

r 2
0,

 2
02

2
N

ov
em

be
r 2

7,
 2

02
2

De
ce

m
be

r 4
, 2

02
2

De
ce

m
be

r 1
1,

 2
02

2
De

ce
m

be
r 1

8,
 2

02
2

Ja
nu

ar
y 1

, 2
02

3
Ja

nu
ar

y 8
, 2

02
3

Ja
nu

ar
y 1

5,
 2

02
3

Ja
nu

ar
y 2

2,
 2

02
3

Ja
nu

ar
y 2

9,
 2

02
3

Fe
br

ua
ry

 5
, 2

02
3

Fe
br

ua
ry

 1
2,

 2
02

3
Fe

br
ua

ry
 1

9,
 2

02
3

Attendance 60 63 53 59 57 38 63 65 54 64 77 32 54

Giving 742 686 1835 1135 3891 1957 2276 2714 536 1539 6942 1601 1071



 

 

Pleasant Chapel Community Church 

880 E 1100 N 

Roanoke, IN 46783 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

           

    

“
P
r
a
y
e
r
 i

s 
a
sk

in
g 

fo
r
 r

a
in

. 
 

F
a
it

h
 i

s 
c
a
r
r
y
in

g 
a
n
 u

m
b
r
e
ll

a
. 
 

P
r
a
y
e
r
 i

s 
a
 l

it
tl

e
 b

it
 l

ik
e
 e

a
ti

n
g 

sa
lt

e
d
 p

e
a
n
u
ts
; 
 

T
h
e
 m

o
r
e
 y

o
u
 d

o
 i

t,
 t
h
e
 m

o
r
e
 y

o
u
 

w
a
n
t 
to

 d
o
 i

t.
”
 


